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Introduction: 

Erie Thames Powerlines Corporation Inc. (“ETPL”) filed an application with the 
Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”), received on January 11, 2010, under section 
78 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, seeking approval for changes to the 
distribution rates that West Coast Huron charges for electricity distribution, to be 
effective May 1, 2010. The application is based on the 2010 3rd Generation 
Incentive Regulation Mechanism.  Board staff made supplemental submissions 
on the following matters; this document outlines ETPL’s supplemental reply 
submissions with respect to the following matters: 
 

• Disposition of Deferral and Variance Accounts as per the EDDVAR 
Report; 

 
Disposition of Deferral and Variance Accounts as per the EDDVAR Report: 
 
Board Staff submits that the given that the proposed balances for disposition do 
not reconcile with the 2008 audited balances nor the RRR filings that The Board 
accept the disposition balances and projected interest to April 30th, 2010 as 
submitted but not on a final basis and that any adjustments to these balances 
should be brought forward to The Board in ETPL’s next rate proceeding and that 
they would be supported by a third party audit. 
 
Erie Thames concurs with Board Staff’s submission. 

 
 

All of which is respectfully submitted this 22nd day of June, 2010. 


